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Work Accomplished
Work began on September 1, 2006.  Cataloger, Lisa Schaff was hired to help Quaternary Sciences Collections Manager, Sandy Swift, for several months of the project. A 100% inventory of the Colorado Plateau NPS unit collections was completed by means of physically checking the collections and cross-checking the catalog records in ANCS+. During this time, all un-cataloged specimens were identified, culled, and cataloged. Sandy Swift worked with FLAG Curator, Gwenn Gallenstein, to obtain park catalog numbers for new cataloging. All specimens not previously housed in archival containers were upgraded. All vials in packrat middens now include catalog number labels. Principle Investigator, Dr. James Mead, identified hundreds of previously unidentified specimens to their appropriate taxonomic level. The information was entered into ANCS+ by Sandy Swift. Updated tray and cabinet information was also entered into the location field of ANCS+ by Sandy Swift. Corrected databases were sent to the parks by Gwenn Gallenstein. All work ended in May 2008.
Unanticipated Changes

While the project originally included Hovenweep National Monument, the PI and Collections Manager found that there were in fact no Hovenweep collections in the QSP repository. The inventory established that a number of park units had duplicate numbers in the QSP collections. Sandy Swift corrected the problem, working with Gwenn Gallenstein to obtain new catalog numbers from parks. Loan paperwork between the QSP repository, parks, and sub-loan institutions was incomplete at best, so could not be resolved as a part of this project. Several insect specimens from GRCA and CANY could not be located and are thought to be part of an old loan to a researcher in Tucson. The original scope of work for this project stated that 450 specimens would be cataloged from six of the NPS units. Instead, over 800 new catalog records were created from 13 of the NPS units. May 2007 was the deadline set by the original scope of work. Due to the additional work required to complete the project, a no-cost extension was approved by the CESU in September 2007. The Flagstaff Area National Monuments provided an additional $4,940.00 directly to Swift and Mead for the extra work they did to complete the project.      

 New specimen numbers entered as part of this project are listed in Table 1.

Table 1.  Listing of the specimen numbers added to each park unit in ANCS+.
	NPS Unit
	Total numbers
	Specimen numbers

	ARCH
	4
	3316-3319

	BLCA
	4
	1791-1794

	BRCA
	1
	8125

	CANY
	9
	5562

23750

23799

23834

34468

35855

45903

45904

45906

	CARE
	230
	5546-5775

	CEBR
	11
	981-991

	COLM
	24
	2217

3990-4009

5073-5075

	DINO
	22
	15998-16091

	GLCA
	177
	750

751

20063

22235-22236

22969-23066
23070-23146

	GRCA
	275
	69777-69787

69790-69793

69795

69797-69818

69820

74605-74649

76515-76563

76336

93394-93493

93594-93635

93161

	PISP
	10
	2588-2596*

2801*

	WUPA
	48
	25927-25965

27475

27514-27521

	ZION
	1
	18276

	N=13
	N=816
	-


* = changed numbers
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